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25th WEEK OF THE YEAR – 24th SEPTEMBER 2017 
Divine Office Week 1 

Day Place Time Intention 
Saturday  
23rd Sept 

25th Sunday in Ordinary Time – Vigil Mass 
Acle 17:00 People of the Parish 

Sunday 
24th Sept 

SP 09:00 Skoyles Family † 
SM 11:00 Martin Cordingley † 

Caister 17:00 Anthony Weech † 
Monday  

 
Feria  

SP 17:00 Malayalam Mass 
Tuesday  

 
Feria 

JPH 
SM 

16:30 
19:30 

Patients of the hospital  
Noreen Clarke † 

 Wednesday  
 

S Vincent de Paul P. Mem. 
SP 
SM 

10:00 
10:00 

Rachel Sulch 
Ursula Brett † 

Thursday  
 

Feria 
SM 
SM 
SP 

09:30 
10:00 
19:30 

Adoration 
Martin Cordingley † 
Sick of the Parish 

Friday  
 

SS Michael, Gabriel and Raphael, Archangels. Feast. 
School 

SM 
SP 

10:00 
10:00 
10:00 

Christine Warne † 
Rose Kirby † 
Maria Brown † 

Saturday  
 

S Jerome PD. Mem. 
SP 
SP 
SM 
SM 

09:30 
10.00 
10:00 
10:30 

Priest’s intention 
Adoration and Confession 
Holy Souls 
Confession 

Please remember in your prayers: all in the parish who are ill; Molly Able, 
Tony Adamson, Ann Askew, Sadie Baker, Jeanette Charalambous, Jane 
Christie, Stephen Christie, Angela Cooper, Anthony D’Arcy, Simon Ellison, 
Muriel Gale, Joyce Hastings, Rosemarie Hawkins, Sandra Hennessy, Michael 
Howlings, Christine Iles, Brian Lafferty, Mollie Marsden, Eileen McCarney, Linda 
McGurk, Mary-Ann Moody Cliffe, Glen Nudd, Joanne O’Gregory, Joe Paton, 
Dorothy Pearce, Beryl Pearson, Tom Ryan, Michael Ryan, Lilian Skinner, Marta 
Sofia, Jonathon Walsh, Anthony Willets, & John Wright. May the Lord give them 
comfort.  
Those whose anniversaries occur at this time; Brian Barnard, Rosanna 
Barton, Elizabeth Blyth, Ursula Brett, Maria Brown, Noreen Clarke, James Dean, 
Brenda Ferguson-Batte, Albert Freer, Louisa Gee, Pauline Godbold, Josephine 
Horn, Arthur King, Rose Kirby, Josephine Lincoln, Margaret Lunn, Peter 
MacDonald, Phylis Mansi, Robert McCarthy, Kathlenn O’Rourke, Kenneth Perrin, 
Agnes Rhodes, Maureen Rooney, Christine Warne. May they rest in peace. 

UGNIUS PAPUSKA who was baptised recently, with the help of his family and 
friends, may he grow in faith. 
RICHARD LUDLOW & TANYA MEZZARI AND LUKE GRIMBLY & TERRI 
MORALEE who were both married last weekend, may the Lord bless them with 
many years of happiness and the gift of children. 

 

Registered Charity No: 
278742 

Information 
Parish Priest  

Fr Philip Shryane 
Tel: 01493 301013 

 
Assistant Priests 

Fr Anthony Nwankwo SMMM 
Fr Alex Ibe SMMM 
Tel: 01493 842001 

 
Parish Deacon 

Rev Peter Glanville 
Tel: 01493 701341 

Email: 
glanville_peter@hotmail.com  
 

Parish Office Hours 
SM Tue 08:00 – 14:00  
SP Wed 09:00 – 14:00 
SP Thurs 09:00 – 12:00 

Schools 
St Mary & St Peter 

Primary School 
Tel: 01493 445117 

Notre Dame High School 
Norwich Tel: 01603 611431 

 

Baptism 
2 months’ notice required 

Marriage 
6 months’ notice required 

 

Emergency Number 
If you need a priest in an 

emergency please contact 
01502 572453 

(OLSS, Lowestoft) 
 

The Cycle of Prayer 
During Ordinary Time we are 
asked to pray for these 
intentions: The Harvest; 
Students and Teachers; The 
Spread of the Gospel; Justice 
and Peace in the World; 
Prisoners and their Families; 
All Victims of War; Young 
People. 
 
Psalm Response: 
The Lord is close to all who 
call him. 



Parish Stewardship 
Giving is an act of the heart. You may give without 

loving, but you cannot love without giving 

Weekly Offertory Collection – St Mary’s 

Gift Aid £154.00 
Loose £381.93 
Standing Orders £240.00 
TOTAL £775.93 

Weekly Offertory Collection – St Peter’s 

Gift Aid £198.00 
Loose £263.10 
Standing Orders £135.00 
TOTAL   £596.10  
 

Restoration Funding stands at:  - £32,333.77 
Retiring Collection last weekend for the Home 
Missions:   SM £131.12         SP £11.82 
Retiring Collection next weekend is for SMMM. 

Message from Peter: I’d just like to quickly express a 
word of thanks for all the kindness, welcome and support 
I’ve received during my placement in the Parish. It has 
been a blessed time for me as I discern priesthood in our 
Diocese and I am very grateful to all those who have 
helped make that possible. I will be returning to continue 
my studies in Rome with fond memories of Yarmouth & 
Gorleston & will be sure to keep the parishes in my 
prayers in the year to come. 
Collection for SMMM Congregation: to which Frs 
Anthony & Alex belong, we wish to humbly appeal for 
your financial assistance on the weekend of  30th 
Sept/1st Oct. This is for the formation of our 
Seminarians. Thank you for your good response in the 
past. 
Mass with Anointing of the Sick will be held at St 
Peter’s on Wednesday 11th October at 11:30 followed 
by lunch in the Church Hall. The members of the SVP 
will help to arrange transport for any housebound 
parishioners, please let us know if you want a lift to this 
Mass. This is always a lovely event, we hope you can 
come and meet other parishioners and share lunch 
together. 
Day of Renewal a team from the Little Way Healing 
Ministries, based at Clare Priory will be leading this on 
Saturday 14th October. The day includes Holy Mass 
and Reconciliation and is at Bowthorpe Church Centre, 
Norwich (NR5 9AA) from 10:00-16:30. Drinks provided 
but packed lunch needed. All welcome. 
Food bank –  weekend of 30th Sept/1st Oct: Most 
useful items include tins of beans, soup, fruit and 
packets of rice, pasta, biscuits & cereals. Non-
perishable items only please. Also toiletry items 
including soap, flannels, toothbrushes, toothpaste & 
shampoo. Collections at all Mass centres – thank you for 
your continued support for this service 
The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for September: 
Parishes – That our parishes, animated by a missionary 
spirit, be places where faith is communicated and charity 
is seen. 
Large print bulletin available at the back of 
Church 

Forthcoming Diary Dates:  

1. SM Sunday School – today 24th Sept  
2. SP Sunday School – today 24th Sept  
3. SP SVP –  next meeting Sun 8th Oct after 

09:00 Mass in the committee room  
4. SM SVP – next meeting Wed 4th Oct 10:00 at 

St Ignatius, Caister 

Baptism Preparation Classes for those aged 7 
years will continue this Wednesday 27th September 
at 4.00 pm in St Mary’s Presbytery. If you have a child 
over 7 years old and not yet baptised, make sure your 
child attends this class. 
First Holy Communion 2017-18: The programme 
will begin in October for children in Year 3 and above. 
Please take an  
application form and parent’s letter from the back of 
Church, complete and return as soon as possible. 
Support Cambodia Charity a few ladies from St 
Peter’s will be doing a sponsored 4km walk along 
Gorleston Seafront on Wednesday 27th September 
to raise money for the water project in N W Cambodia. 
Anyone wishing to join please contact Moira Selvage.  
Visitation of the National Pilgrim Virgin Statue and 
the relics of Sts Jacinta & Francisco will be at, St 
John’s Cathedral in Norwich today Sunday 24th Sept, 
with Syro-Malabar Mass at 15.30 and Rosary & Mass 
in Portuguese at 17.30. There is also a programme at 
Walsingham from Monday 25th-Wednesday 27th 
September – please see poster for more details. All 
these events are celebrating the Centenary of the 
Apparitions in Fatima. 
Coffee Morning in aid of Macmillan Cancer Support 
will take place at St Peter’s Hall on Saturday 30th 
September from 10:00 – 12 Noon. Please come 
along and support this event.  
There is also a Macmillan Coffee Morning at Co-Op 
Funeral Care, 82c Church Lane, Gorleston on 
Tuesday 26th September, 10:00-13:00. All welcome. 
St Peter’s Parish Autumn BBQ will be on Saturday 
30th September in St Peter’s Hall (and garden) from 
18.00. any money raised will help support our parish. 
Tickets on sale: £5.00 adult, £3.00 child.   
Autumn Concert with the Chorus of St Cecilia at 
Hopton Church on Friday 29th September 19:30. 
Popular classics and songs from musicals. Tickets £9 
on the door – all very welcome! 
St Louis Convent High School past pupils reunion 
lunch will take place on Sunday 22nd October at the 
Furzedown Hotel, Gt Yarmouth at 12:30 for 13:00. To 
make a reservation please contact Mary Lovewell 
Blake 01493 369332 no later than Fri 13th October. 
Helpers needed with the teas/coffees after 11:00 
Mass at St Mary’s. Please add your name to the list at 
the back of Church or see Mary Spragg so a rota can 
be drawn up – thank you. 
Room required: 28 year old female primary school 
teacher is looking for a single or double room. She 
would like to share a house with 1 or 2 people of any 
age. She is ready to move in now, is a responsible, 
respectful & clean person. Please call 07497 427274 
if you can help. 


